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A Helping Hand
THANKS TO A PARTNERSHIP with the Department of 

Health, there is now a resource in place to help Club members 
and their families secure the essentials they need to achieve, 
and maintain, good health. 

The new Family Services program seeks to address all 
aspects of wellness to help families long-term. “Simply 
getting people to the doctor or the dentist isn’t going to work. 
There is so much more that goes into good health, and that 
includes having a place to stay, enough food, and security,” 
explained Sara Gentry, Executive Director of The Club for Boys 
Foundation.

Family Services Director, Stephanie Pangburn, has helped 
dozens of families since the program’s inception at the Club 
in November 2022. She regularly teams up with community 
partners such as One Heart, WAVI, and the Department of 
Social Services to connect those in need with resources that 
will put them on the path to success. For Stephanie, her 
mission is simple: “I’m here to help. And if I can’t help, I will 
get them to someone who can.”

Many of those that stop in for Stephanie’s help are frustrated 
after being handed off from agency to agency. “People 
don’t know where to turn. Or they get shot down when they 
do reach out. It’s not easy for people to say, ‘I need help,’” 
Stephanie remarked. “So, I believe in doing warm referrals – 
going to the appointment and sitting with them if needed – to 
make sure that issues get resolved.”

So far, Stephanie’s dedication and persistence has resulted 
in many success stories. She helped a member who had 
just turned 18 years old secure housing, food stamps, and 
Medicaid so that he could get established on his own. She 
recently arranged for accessibility ramps to be built on a boy’s 
home, allowing his mother to enter and exit their home in her 
wheelchair more easily. 

In the end, Stephanie’s main goal with the program is to 
empower the families that she works with. “I want to show 
them that they can do it – here’s the first step, and then the 
second. I want them to believe in themselves.” 
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I want to show 
them that they can 
do it – here’s the 
first step... 

I want them 
to believe in 
themselves.

“

“

—Stephanie Pangburn, 
   Family Services Director

The Club for Boys is dedicated to providing positive 
experiences that develop self-esteem and character 
in a caring, safe, and fun environment for all boys.



Code of Honor
WHEN URIJAH BROOKS found out that he is this year’s 

Boy of the Year, he was deeply moved by the news. “I was 
really surprised. After everyone said how I should be Boy of 
the Year, how nice I am, and how hard I worked to earn it, 
it made me emotional and I almost started to cry,” he said, 
reflecting on the powerful moment at the Boy of the Year 
banquet.

Each month, The Club for Boys recognizes 
several members for exuding the qualities 

emphasized in the Club Code: fair play, 
honesty, sportsmanship, and respect. From 

the boys that are chosen throughout the 
year, one is selected in the spring for 

Boy of the Year.
Urijah, 11, started attending the 

Club when he was eight. The sixth 
grader can often be found playing 
basketball or dodgeball in the gym 
or shooting pool in the game room.   
“I’m a pool shark,” he said with a grin.

During his time at the Club, Urijah has become known for his 
dedication to helping staff and his peers. “I remember times 
after family events where you will see him with a vacuum or a 
broom and he’s helping to clean up while his family waits for 
him,” recalled Club Director Carri Redmond. “That’s just how 
helpful and kind he can be.”

Hope Stenerson, who works in the Club’s Nutrition Program, 
described how Urijah’s caring spirit impacts those that he 
encounters. “When they say people light up a room, that’s 
Urijah,” she said. “He walks into the cafeteria and the first 
thing he does is greet everyone. He’s great with the kids, he’s 
great with the staff. He’s just a nice kid.”

Urijah’s instinct to serve others extends far beyond the 
Club’s walls. “I like to help others, so I’m thinking about being 
a teacher or a police officer when I grow up,” he revealed.

His advice for those interested in becoming a future Boy of 
the Year? “Help other kids when they need help, when they get 
hurt or if they’re doing something wrong,” Urijah said. “Help 
others follow the Club Code.”

I will show my love for God in the way I treat my family, friends, and fellow members.

I will show respect for our flag and our country, which has given me my freedom.

I will show my gratitude for our Club by displaying fair play, honesty, sportsmanship, 
and respect for the staff, Club equipment, and my fellow members in all that I do.

I will show kindness to others and will expect them to show kindness to me.

I understand that my membership depends on my ability to live up to this code.  CODE OF HONOR  CODE OF HONOR

Urijah Brooks, 2022 Boy of the Year, with Doug Herrmann, Executive Director.

Urijah BrooksUrijah BrooksUrijah BrooksUrijah Brooks
Meet Our Boy Of the Year

Honesty

Sportsmanship

Respect

Fair Play



Building Community
FOR DOUG HERRMANN, Executive Director of The 

Club for Boys, the need for quality affordable housing for 
Club members and their families was clear. “Homelessness 
affects about 10% of our boys each year, and for those that 
experience being homeless, it’s the most disruptive thing in 
their lives. Everything is affected – school, their social lives, 
their contact with positive adults.”

To help meet that crucial need, The Club for Boys teamed 
up with real estate developer Lloyd Companies to create 
Heartland Heights, a two-building housing community in Rapid 
Valley. 

The first building, which was completed in the summer of 
2022, is currently fully occupied, with 24% of residents having 
connections to Club members and their families.

Now, with Heartland Heights’ second building scheduled to 
open its doors to residents this summer, Doug reflects on the 
partnership. “It’s very rewarding to know that we’re nearing the 
end of the two projects,” he said. “We’re excited about what 
this means for both our members and for families throughout 
our community.” 

The feeling is mutual for Mark Quasney, Vice President of 
Development Finance at Lloyd Companies. 

For the Heartland Heights Project, 
The Club for Boys partnered 
with Lloyd Companies as the 
collaborating non-profit and will 
not fund or manage the building.

It’s been a long haul for both of these 
projects, but the reward – that families that 
didn’t have a place to live will now have a 
home – it makes it all worth it. 

— Mark Quasney, V.P. of Development Finance, 
Lloyd Companies

wishes
Water Balloons &

Sandbox Toys
Hygiene Products

(Deodorant, Toothpaste, etc)

You can also view our Amazon Wish List at TheClubForBoys.org/Wish-List

We are able to do more at The Club for Boys with the support 
of people like you! In addition to your financial support of our work, 

which keeps our dues at just $12 per year per boy,we would 
appreciate donations of the following items:

Gatorade

The completion of Heartland Heights does not mean the 
end of the collaboration between Lloyd Companies and 
The Club for Boys; as the property managers of Heartland 
Heights, Lloyd Companies will provide a secure, amenity-rich 
community for residents, while the Club will supply members 
with busing services between the Club and Valley View 
Elementary School.

Doug believes this continued partnership will benefit many 
Club members. “The location of Heartland Heights is where the 
largest percentage of our Club members who we bus live and 
go to school,” Doug explained. “We’re excited to see our boys 
grow up there.” 

Sunscreen &
Bug Spray

4

“ “

Summer Meal Program!
During the summer, kids 18 and younger can enjoy free, nutritious meals for breakfast and lunch! 

The Club for Boys is also partnered with Feeding South Dakota to send members home with 
backpacks to ensure they have a healthy meal during the weekend.



THREE MEMBERS of The Club for Boys’ leadership 
team are participating in a brand-new program that aims at 
providing out-of-school time (OST) professionals with the 
resources they need to further develop themselves and their 
teams.

Funded by the South Dakota Department of Education, 
Path2Impact includes three paths: a Leadership Path, a 
Sustainable Teams Path, and an Instruction & Engagement 
Path. Each path includes a customized curriculum consisting 
of both virtual meetings and face-to-face retreats that allow 
participants to connect with other professionals and build their 
skill sets.

In January 2023, Assistant Executive Director Mark Kline, 
Club Director Carri Redmond, and Education Director Gregg 
McNabb began their journey down Path2Impact’s Leadership 
Path. So far, the path has included training through Zoom 
meetings and a retreat in Pierre. “It was good to get to know 
everyone in person,” Carri remarked. “We received some great 
material to share with the rest of our staff.”

In fact, Mark, Carri, and Gregg’s main goal from attending 
the trainings is to acquire new techniques that they will then 
use to cultivate leaders among Club staff and members. 
“We’re looking forward to seeing how we can be utilized to 
mentor others within our organization and to take what we 
learn back to our staff,” Mark explained.

Path2Impact also brings together leaders from different 
backgrounds, an aspect that Gregg has found to be 
particularly rewarding. “Coming from a public school setting, 
I have enjoyed the opportunity to understand more about 
leadership at the after school level,” he said. 

Mark agreed that bringing diverse leaders together is a 
major benefit of the program. “All of the different experiences 
and perspectives adds a lot of value to the program.” 

The trio graduates from the program in August and will 
return next year to mentor the next round of Leadership Path 
trainees, bringing their experience full circle. Among next 
year’s new trainees will be additional Club staff, setting out to 
improve upon their own leadership skills. 

Involving the entire Club for Boys team in this exciting 
new program is important to Carri. “No matter what position 
someone has here at the Club, we’re all leaders,” she 
proclaimed. 

Leaders Building Leaders

I appreciate The Club 
for everything they do 
for my family!

“ “

— Krista W., 
Club Member Mom

We couldn’t be blessed 
with a better team!“ “

— Carri Redmond, Club Director

Creative and Learning Specialist 
Tanner will be focusing on STEM project based 

learning activities in our education center and 
throughout The Club for Boys. We are excited that 
Tanner will be getting the National Certificate for STEM 
Teaching.

*If you are interested in volunteering for hands-on educational activities, 
please contact Chantel at ChantelM@TheClubForBoys.org

TTanner!anner!MeetMeet

TheClubForBoys.org • 605-343-3500



The Club for Boys Donors
Cody & Beverly Ackerman *
Victoria Adams
Wayne & Sandra Anderson *
Bill & Mindy Bear *
Dale Berkebile
Shana & William Bernhard, II
Black Hills Ammunition +
Black Hills Ammunition Employees *
Black Hills Community Bank *
Black Hills Roofing *
Black Hills Tire *
Border States Electric *
Lonnie & Lori Braun
John & Dorothy Brewick
Gary & Gloria Brown *
June Clark Endowment *
Cold Snap Outdoors
Diagnostic Imaging Systems *
Jim & Jane Doyle 
Emergency Food & Shelter Program 
of FEMA *
David & Deanna Emery *
GJ Holsworth & Sons *
Jeanni & Gale Gossard 
Great Western Tire *
Grossenburg Implement *
Gwynn & V. Wayne Hansen, Jr. *
Jennifer Hasvold & Carson Phillips 
Heavy Constructors / Gustafson 
Builders
Gene & Tony Hensley / RE/MAX 
Results *
Loma Jennings
David & Wendi Johnson
Steve & Marty Kalkman *
Carroll & Dennyce Korb
Liberty Superstores
Bernita Loucks *
MAC Construction *
Madsen Construction
Malone Engineering
Jan McDonnel
Kent & Cathy Mundon *
Ozzie & Bev Osheim
Hero Fishing
Casey & Cathy Peterson *
Rod & Karen Pettigrew
Patty Ploof *
Quality Transmission *
Michael & Mary Trykoski *
Kevin & Kathy Randall *
Rapid City Lions Club
RASDak Inc +
Michael Rodman 
Jeff Saline *
Scull Construction *
Security First Bank *
Karen Soderquist

South Dakota Youth Hunting 
Adventures *
South Dakota Walleyes Unlimited *
SpartanNash *
Summit Wealth Group *
Matthew & Becky Swanson
Steve & Ellen Sylliaasen *
Paula Thill *
Thomas & Sons Moving Company
Deb Tieszen
Jason & Stephanie Tripp 
Doug Williamson
David Wotjalewicz

Foundation Donors
In memory of Bruce Allen *
Larry & Carolyn Johnson
In memory of Cliff Lambert
In memory of Harvey Malon *
In memory of Lonnie McKittrick +
In memory of Gene Price
In memory of Robert Salen
In memory of Arlen Sandine
Charles & Marge Van Vleet

Thank You, Santas!
In December 2022, the following 
people and organizations made a 
Christmas celebration possible for 
586 people in 69 families of 109 
Club for Boys members. Thank you 
to all these Santas.

Laree Adkins
Ka & Diane Alberts
The Attic Storage 3
Russ & Betty Backus
Brad & Dawn Bargmann
Alaina Barry
Larry Beezley & Evelyn Provell
Rebecca & Rick Belsaas
Phyllis Bergeron
Steve & Gail Bernard
Bonnie & Tim Bjork
Black Hills Oral & Maxillofacial 
Surgery
Patty & David Booze
Bob & Barbara Britt
Bruce Brugman
Cathy Mattson Casteel & Bart 
Casteel
Renee & Ramon Coldwell, II
Dianne & Lee Conner
Dave & Kathy Crabb
Spencer Crawford
Kathy Creager
Wendy Crews
CTC Engineering & Design
Edith & Larry Cvancara
William & Cheryl Deichert
Dennis De Smet

Joe & Jolene Dobbs
James & Amy Donohue
Jane & Jim Doyle
Dorrance Dusek
Gerie Ericson
Amie Estes
Donna Foss
Alan & Heidi Bell Gease
Ken & Linda Gibbons
Giddy-Up Gang at Addictive 
Builders
De & Nancy Glassgow
Brenda & Don Habbe
Mark & Renae Haberman
Janet & Steven Hall
Gary & Patricia Hamilton
Pat & Art Handel, Jr.
Wayne & Gwynn Hansen
Michael R. Hansen
Mary Hastings
Mark & Sharon Hasvold
Robert & Della Hays
HDR, Inc.
Julie & K. John Heilman, III
Susan Hey
David & Carla Hillard
Charlotte Hines
Traci & John Holter
Barbara Hughes
Gary Johnson
Steve & Marty Kalkman
Jake Kammerer
Maurita Kaufman & David 
Springhetti
Glenda Kendrick
Royce King
Mark & Lori Kline
Doug & Suzanne Koppmann
Cliff & Kay Lambert
Patty & Jim Lampy
Constance Nelson Lane & David 
Cameron
Karen & Richard Latuchie
Jim Leach & Ann Trucano
Andi & Greg Litton
Dave & Lori Litzen
Bernita Loucks
Jamie Lowry
Kevin Malon
Stephen McCombs
Jan McDonnel
Donna Hisek-McGlade & Thomas 
McGlade
Kris McKittrick & Fischer Rounds
Jim & Trina Miller
Bonnie & Richard Miller
Monument Health Emergency Dept.
Monument Health Ortho/Neuro 
Surgical Dept.
Monument Health Pharmacy

Chris & Jack Muller
Michele, Michael & Anthony Neisent
Carlyle Nelson
Virginia Nelson
Northwestern Engineering
Ed & Jane O’Leary
Rushmore/Noon/Morning Optimist 
Club
Ozzie & Bev Osheim
Pasqualucci Law Office
Mary Lou Paulson
Keith Peterson
James & Noelle Phillips
Play It Again Sports
Curtis Pochardt & Mary Kelley
Point Wealth Advisors
Kevin & Kathy Randall
Kent Rasmussen
Katie & Conrad Reeder
Gene & Ann Reiling
Isaiah Reindl
Susan Ripple
Robert Rohrbouck
Chuck & Sybil Rounds
Jeff Saline
Kristy & Richard Savage
Jean & Scott Scherer
Jim & Sally Scherrer
Chris & Marilyn Schmid
Kris Sears
A.J. Silva
Sonya & Robert Smith
Cherie Soesbe
Lloyd & Janet Sohl
Sylvia Stoltz
Mary & Pat Tlustos
Marlene & Dick Tobias
Francis & Kathy Toscana
James & Becky Trudeau
Rhonda Van Patten
Janet vanHouten
Nobel & Marguerite Veal
Thomas Vlieger
Joseph & Jayne Waggoner
John & Susan Wagner
Jo Anna & Bob Warder
Bill & Cindy Wellman
West River Periodontics
West River Welding & Machine
Western Providers Physician 
Organization
Terri Silver Wetsch & Larry Wetsch
Fred Whiting
Micah & Courtney Williams
Diane & Roger Wilson
Kevin Wolfe
Jerry & Pat Wright
Amie & Doug Zaug
Paula & Bill Zavitz

Thank you to the people, businesses, and organizations that gave gifts from January 15, 2023 to April 15, 2023 
to The Club for Boys and The Club for Boys Foundation. The following people, businesses, and organizations gave cash 
gifts of $250 or more. Those with a * gave $1,000-$9,999, + gave $10,000-$99,999, and ! were gifts of $100,000 or more.  

YOUR GIFT CHANGES THE LIVES OF OUR BOYS

With your help, we can continue to provide a safe, fun, and caring environment for our boys! 



Rapid City Club for Boys
320 North 4th Street
Rapid City, SD 57701

Return Service Requested

TheClubForBoys.org

Facebook.com/TheClubForBoys

605-343-3500

Scan here to hear more about
what our staff members have to 
say about Urijah!

When a kid needs somebody to 
have their back when they’re feeling 
nervous, Urijah is the kid I think of.

“ “

—Hope Stenerson, Staff

Urijah BrooksUrijah BrooksUrijah BrooksUrijah Brooks




